ATTACHMENT F

SALUD CARBAJAL First District

JANET WOLF Second District, Vice Chair

DOREEN FARR
Third District

JONI GRAY Fourth District

JOSEPH CENTENO Fifth District, Chair

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

County Administration Building 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101 Telephone: (805) 568-2190 www.countyofsb.org

COUNTY OF SANTA BARBARA

September 7, 2010

Mr. Russell Gould Chairman The Regents of the University of California 1111 Franklin Street, 12th Floor Oakland, CA 94607

Dear Mr. Gould:

On behalf of the Board of Supervisors of the County of Santa Barbara, I would like to express the Board's conditional support for the proposed update of the Long Range Development Plan (2010 LRDP) for the University of California, Santa Barbara campus (UCSB). UCSB is a world-class institution of higher education that enriches our community and figures prominently in the lives of County residents. The County supports UCSB's academic vision and recognizes the legitimate need for campus growth articulated in the 2010 LRDP.

By its action today approving four separate agreements between the University of California and the County addressing Transportation and Housing, Fire Protection and Emergency Services, Law Enforcement and shared commitments to the community of Isla Vista, the Board has accepted these agreements as adequate to mitigate the impacts of growth under the 2010 LRDP. With these agreements in place, the County's initial reservations concerning the effects of the 2010 LRDP on the County and the County's provision of public services are substantially addressed. The County accordingly encourages the Regents' formal acceptance of these agreements and looks forward to a continued beneficial and productive relationship between the University of California and the County.

Sincerely,

Janet Wolf Chair Board of Supervisors Santa Barbara County